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St. Mary Magdalen Parish 
First Mass Celebrated on September 7, 1919 

 

Rev. Msgr. John J. Borcic, Pastor 
Rev. John V. Kerber, Retired 

Deacon Joseph J. Iovanna 
Deacon J. Gerard Quinn, J.C.L. 

New Parishioners are Welcome! 
For information: Call our Parish Rectory 314.352.2111 ext. 4 

 www.magdalen.org 
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St. Mary Magdalen Parish 
Church & Rectory: 4924 Bancroft Ave. St. Louis, Missouri 63109 

Phone 314.352.2111  Rectory Fax 314.481.7661 
Parish Website: www.magdalen.org 

Archdiocese of St. Louis Website: www.archstl.org 

Staff 
Pastor: Rev. Msgr. John J. Borcic   
Phone: 352.2111 Ext. 3 
Email: johnborcic@archstl.org 
 

In Residence: Rev. John J. Kerber 
Phone: 352.2111 Ext. 107 
 

Deacon: Joseph J. Iovanna  
Phone:   707.1803 
  

Deacon: J. Gerard Quinn J.C.L. 
Phone:     631.3880 
 

Parish Secretary: Fran Voss   
Phone: 352.2111 Ext. 4 
Email:  smmadmin@sbcglobal.net 
 

Minister to Senior Parishioners: Marilyn Muegge  
Phone:  352.2111 Ext. 5 
Email:  smmseniors@yahoo.com 
 

Maintenance Department: Steve Jackson 
Phone:  352.2111 Ext. 7 
 

Bookkeeper: Terry Signaigo 
Phone:  352.2111 Ext. 6 (Tuesday mornings only) 
 

Music Director: Keith Ballentine 
Phone: 352.2111 Ext. 4 (leave a message) 
 
 

St. Vincent de Paul Society 
Phone:  352.2111 Ext. 2 

Mass Schedule 
Weekend Masses:     Weekday Mass: 
Saturday: 4:30pm     Monday thru Friday:  8:00am 
Sunday: 8:00am and 10:30am 
 

Daily Rosary: Mon. thru Fri. before 8:00am Mass 
 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: Every first 
Friday of the month from 8:30am until 12-noon  
 

Holy Hour: Every 1st Saturday of the month at 
9:15am 
 

Sacrament of Baptism:  Please contact the Rectory 
   
\ 

Weddings:  Couples contemplating Marriage should 
contact the Pastor as soon as they have made a      
decision to marry and at least six months prior to 
their intended date of Marriage so that proper prepa-
rations can be made. 
 

Communion to the Sick:  We are happy to bring 
Holy Communion to those who are confined to their 
homes.  Please contact the rectory to make arrange-
ments. 
 

Perpetual Help Devotions: Tuesday following 
8:00am Mass 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation:  Saturday between 
3:30pm and 4:10pm (or by appointment)  

Rectory Office Hours 
 
8:30am —  7:30pm   Monday through Thursday 
8:30am —  4:00pm   Friday 
9:00am —12:00pm   Saturday 
 

 
 

Closed on Sundays,  
National Holidays,  

and  
      Holy Days of Obligation   

SCHOOLS SERVING OUR PARISHIONERS 
For registration and other information please contact 

 
Our Lady of Sorrows School 
5831 So. Kingshighway Blvd. 

314.353.1451 
St. Ambrose School 

5130 Wilson Ave.  
314.772.1437 

St. Raphael the Archangel 
6000 Jamieson Ave. 

314.352.9474 
South City Deanery PSR 

4170 Delor 
Nancy Haselhorst 

314.773-3070 
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Weekly Offertory—March 20, 2016 
 

Envelopes    $     4,270.00 
Loose               475.00 
______________________________________ 
 

Total     $      4,745.00 
 

Collection as of 07-01-15 
     $ 150,221.47 
 

Magdalen Specials 
Soup Kitchen    $   57.50 
St. Vincent de Paul    167.50 
Pro-Life                    32.50              
Tuition Assistance                                    187.50 
______________________________________ 
Total     $         445.00 
 

 
Weekly Offertory—March 27, 2016 

 

Envelopes    $     3,778.87 
Loose               850.75 
______________________________________ 
 

Total     $      4,629.62 
 

Collection as of 07-01-15 
     $ 154,851.09 
 

Magdalen Specials 
Soup Kitchen    $   30.00 
St. Vincent de Paul      10.50 
Pro-Life                                          
Tuition Assistance                                     
______________________________________ 
Total     $          40.50 
 
Thank you for your gifts to God and our Parish 

Dear Parishioners and Friends, 
 

Two weeks from today, April 17, 
is World Day of Prayer for Voca-
tions.  Although one day has been 
set aside for the entire Catholic 

community around the world to pray for vocations, 
this intention should be in our daily prayers. 
 

As you may remember from our Pastoral Planning 
assembly, some months ago, we were reminded that 
in just a few years there will not be enough priests to 
staff all of the parishes in our Archdiocese.  Many 
dioceses have already experienced this, and some 
for many years now.  While some of the parishes 
may remain open, they only have Mass periodically, 
not every week. 
 

Today, in our Archdiocese, there are also calls from 
a number of pastors seeking a deacon in order to as-
sist them in their work among God’s people; and 
there are not enough permanent deacons to place 
one in each parish that has expressed a need. 
 

Very little has been said about the need for more 
religious sisters and brothers.  Many religious com-
munities have not had a postulant or novice for 
many years.  Most of us have fond memories of the 
Sisters or Brothers who taught us or who ministered 
to us in hospitals and nursing homes.  Many Sisters 
are responsible in part for the vocations of our 
priests.  It was through their support, their encour-
agement and their prayers that many of us perse-
vered in our vocations.  We need them for all of the 
good work they do. 
 

What can we do?  Prayer is very powerful, and 
prayer before the Blessed Sacrament even more so.  
By joining in prayer with our sisters and brothers 
around the world, much can be accomplished and 
vocations will continue to rise; and those who are in 
formation will ultimately reach their goal.  Spend 
some time, if possible, before the Blessed Sacrament 
on First Friday and include prayers for an increase in 
vocations. 
 

Our parish is fortunate to be one of a few parishes 
which sponsors a Vocation Chalice program.  This is 
an opportunity for parishioners or families to dedi-
cate daily prayer for vocations during a given week.  
The travelling vocation chalice has been in a house-
hold every week since September 20th – continu-
ously for six months.  Thank you! 

We currently have parishioners receiving the chalice 
each week through the end of April.  If you would 
like to have the chalice in your home and pray for 
vocations for one week in May or beyond, please call 
Fran at the rectory and we will be happy to accom-
modate you.  What an accomplishment it will be to 
keep the chain unbroken in the weeks and months 
ahead.  Thank you to all who have already been a part 
of the Vocation Chalice program.  I am confident that 
our prayers will not be in vain and vocations will 
continue to rise. 
 

God bless, 
Msgr. John Borcic   
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2016 
Cardinals vs. Reds RAFFLE 

Sunday April 17, 2016 
 

Proceeds to benefit  
Sisters of St. Francis Retirement Fund 

 
 

Again this year the Franciscan Sisters of Oldenburg, 
Indiana are offering chances to win 4 Box Seats to 
the St. Louis Cardinals vs. Cincinnati Reds on       
August 8 at 7:15pm. Includes Complimentary drinks 
throughout the game, 2 rooms on game night at the 
Hilton Hotel and $300 spending money.  Also  2 
drawings for Cardinal Fan-Friendly Gift Baskets. 
The tickets are $5.00 each or 5 for $20.00.  They 
can be found at the doors of the church or at the    
rectory. 
 
 

Fr. Kerber wishes to thank all who support this. He 
has worked with the Franciscan Sisters in three     
different parishes. 

Donut & Coffee Sunday 
 

Today Sunday, April 3, hosted by The 
Knights of Columbus Ladies Auxiliary 
after the 8:00 and 10:30am Masses in 
the school hall.  Please join the Ladies 

and other parishioners for refreshments and conver-
sation.  If you are new to the parish or just visit-
ing… please join us!  

Seventh Annual Archbishop’s  
Gospel of Life, Prayer Breakfast 

Hosted by the St. Louis Chapter of Legatus 
Friday, May 6, 2016, 6-9 a.m. 

The Ritz-Carlton St. Louis  
100 Carondelet Plaza 

 
St. Mary Magdalen Pro-life is sponsoring a table, 
please call Marisol if you would like to attend.  We 
currently have 5 seats available.  The Keynote         
address is being delivered by The Most Reverend     
Joseph F. Naumann, Archbishop of Kansas City, 
KS.  We are thrilled that our former priest, bishop of 
this Archdiocese is going to be delivering this talk so 
we hope you can join us.  The Rosary begins at 6:00 
a.m. followed by the Holy Mass, followed by brunch 
and then the Keynote address.  If you would like to 
attend we can provide you with a ride to and from, 
please call me at 314-277-5057.  

 __________________ 
 

PROJECT RACHEL:  
 “Lazarus Come Forth” 

 

Project Rachel will be holding a retreat for Mother’s 
day weekend. Project Rachel is the Catholic Church’s 
ministry to those who have suffered through an    
abortion.  The scheduled retreat is held in a confiden-
tial and private setting to protect their privacy and 
their families privacy.  The date is for Saturday, May 
7 beginning at 9:00 and ending at 5:00 p.m.  All     
information is confidential but you may call Marisol 
314-277-5057 or email her at ihnpfaff@swbell.net. 
 
The Holy Father has designated this year as the year 
of Mercy please remember those walking their heal-
ing journeys and those that have not started and will 
begin their healing journey that day.  Give someone a 
special Mother’s day and invite them to attend this 
retreat as gift to themselves and to their unborn child.  
  

“Jesus cried out in a loud voice,  
“Lazarus come out!” The dead man came out, tied 

hand and foot with burial bands,  
and his face was wrapped in a cloth.   

So Jesus said to them,  
“Untie him and let him go”.   

John 11:43-44 

Soup Kitchen 
 

A BIG THANKS to everyone who helped us out 
with last months’ meal.  We served 168 guests, and 
everyone was thankful for the meal.  The date for 
the next meal is Tuesday, April 12.  The volunteers 
making sauce for the meal have been contacted and 
should pick up their supplies this Sunday  (April 3, 
Donut Sunday) from the kitchen counter in the 
school hall cafeteria AND also get a package of 
meat out of the freezer.  Again, our thanks to the 
sauce preparers, the brownie bakers, our financial 
donors and servers who helped with last month’s 
meal.  Your generous gifts of time, talent, and treas-
ure are greatly appreciated  
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Thank you 
 

I would like to personally thank everyone who contributed in any way to the beautiful celebrations of Holy 
Week, the Triduum and Easter.  I am especially grateful to our parish staff, those responsible for decorating 
the church, those involved in our music ministry, our Deacons, altar servers, lectors, Eucharistic ministers, 
greeters and ushers, and the many volunteers.  I also want to thank all of those who participated by their    
presence during this time. 
 
Hours of preparation and service were provided by many people to make the past two weeks a very solemn 
occasion for prayer and for participation in these most important and holiest days of our Church – these days 
in which we celebrate Christ’s passion, death, and glorious resurrection from the dead.  Again, I thank you.  
We are an Easter people.  Praise God!  Alleluia! 

R.C.I.A. 
Anyone interested in knowing more about the Catholic Faith, or who may be interested in joining the Catholic 
Church, are invited to inquire about the R.C.I.A. sessions which will begin in September, 2016.  Please contact 
me at your earliest convenience at johnborcic@archstl.org for additional information about, or to register for, 
the Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults. 

Msgr. John Borcic 

 

Mary Schaefer & Mary Elkins 

Mary Ann & Charlie Halbrook 

Dolores Kettenbach 
& 

Doris Mather 

Photos by Marilyn 
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This week in our Parish… 
 

8:00 am Daily Mass Monday through Friday 
 

Monday, April 4, 2016 
Quilters     9:00a        Qrm 
Italian Class     6:30p             Rm104 
 

Tuesday, April 5, 2016 
Don’t forget to vote! 
General Municipal Election     5a-9pm      SH 
 

Wednesday, April 6, 2016 
Church Cleaning     8:30a       CH 
SOHA Mtg    6:00-9:00p           SH 
 

Thursday, April 7, 2016 
Italian Class              6:30p Rm102,104,106 
 

Saturday, April 9, 2016 
Reconciliation   3:30p-4:10p         CH 
Mass    4:30p      CH 
 

Sunday, April 10, 2016  
Mass      8:00a      CH 
Mass    10:30a      CH 

Fish Fry Dinner  
and Easter Basket Deliveries  

for Seniors  
and Homebound 2016 

 

A Big Thank you ... 
to all St. Vincent de Paul members and Participating 
Volunteers for your awesome spirit and kindness   
for ideas, planning and participation in the dessert 
preparation, Easter Basket preparation and/
or especially for hand delivering Fish Fry dinners on 
March 18th and Easter Baskets to our Seniors and 
Homebound in March. 
 
The SVDP funding provided chocolate and goodies 
and floppy bunnies for Easter Baskets. Thank you! 
Tucked in the baskets were also special hand-made 
Easter cards from 1st-4th grade kiddos from Our 
Lady of Sorrows and also blessed rosaries from the 
Archdiocese Missions office. 

Please mark your calendars and please invite 
friends and family, to make our 2016 Blood 
Drive a success. Thank you! 
 

Event: Mercy Blood Drive  
Location: St. Mary Magdalen Parish  

School Hall  
4924 Bancroft Avenue, St. Louis, MO  63109 

Date: Sunday June 5, 2016 
Time: 8:30am -12:30pm  

 
 

IT'S ALSO DONUT SUNDAY AT THE SMM 
SCHOOL HALL! 

Come visit the Twice Blessed  Resale shop at 
3312 Meramec in South St Louis (314-481-
3332). We sell women’s and children’s clothes, 
shoes, purses, jewelry, home décor and furniture.  All 
profits go to Our Lady’s Inn Maternity Home, so 
shopping at Twice Blessed is like making a donation 
to the prolife cause.  Bring this notice with you for a 
20% discount.  We are open Tuesday to Saturday 
from 10 am until 5 pm 

The Vocation Chalice has been    
accepted by individuals and families 
continually since September 20, 2015. 
We are most  grateful. We need people 
willing to take the  chalice for the next 

couple of months. The weeks available are from the 
start of May 1 thru  July 3. If you would like to      
receive the chalice for one week during this time    
period, please call Fran at the  rectory. 

Trivia Night 
 

Mount Calvary Center for Early Childhood Edu-
cation, located at 9321 Litzsinger Road on Friday, 
April 8, 2016.  Doors open at 6p.m. and the first 
round    begins promptly at 6:30p.m. 
 

The proceeds will benefit the Mount Calvary Center 
for Early Childhood Development.   
 

Tables may be 8-10 persons at $20.00 per person.   
To make a reservation or for additional information 
you may call Jennifer Cross at 314-968-2360            
or  e-mail cece@mtcalvarylcms.org. 
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Please pray for healing and strength  
for…Andy Barker, Gary Barker, Janet  Barmeier, 
Mary Bathon, Jason Beardslee, Jackie Behrendt, 
Marian Brandel, Marcy Buckles, Archbishop      
Carlson, Mary Cates,  Stanley Coffey, Jr., Susan         
DeBarry George Dent, Carrie Epperson, Susan     
Fagan, William Fortner, Dale Foster, Genny Fujar-
ski, Kyle Gabris, Nancy Gambino, Tony Greco, 
Charlie Haines, Jimmy Harvatin, Pete Harvatin, 
Elizabeth Hawkins, Ed Howard, Joseph   Iovanna 
Sr., Janette Jewel, Marie Kellner, Dolores Ketten-
bach, Michael Krawczyk, Patricia Kennedy, Elmer 
Marz, Eric Mather, Mary Mather, Irene Mazzola, 
Jackie McGilligan, Fr. Tom McGrath, Julianne 
McMiller, Lou Ann Michaels, Sue Micciche, Ray 
Miles, Julie Moser, Mary Muelhlberg, Liam 
Niemira, Kris Onanian, Marietta Palguta, Mike 
Savens, Marge Scheu, Curt Schuchardt, Larry Rice, 
Dorothy Schuchardt, Lucille Seper, Hillary Sieker-
man, Steve Snelling, Edith Smiley, Becca Niemira 
Steinmetz, Dodie Stollhans, Jean Sullivan, Garth 
and Laihla Weihl, Janice Weiter, Agnes Wiltgen, 
Lois Zitzmann, Charles Zurfluh …  and for all our 
homebound and nursing home parishioners and 
for their family and friends who take care of 
them.  

Mass Intentions 
 

Monday, April 4, 2016  
  8:00 A.M. Maureen Martin—Special Intention 
  8:00 A.M. Purgatorial Society     

                

Tuesday,  April 5, 2016 
   8:00 A.M. Anthony & Angie Venegoni 
   8:00 A.M. Mary Frances Wrobel  
Wednesday, April 6, 2016 
  8:00 A.M. Ed & Irene Lessner 
  8:00 A.M. Purgatorial Society  
Thursday, April 7, 2016 
  8:00 A.M. Edward E. Donahue   
  8:00 A.M. Lawrence Milson                  

Friday, April 8, 2016 
  8:00 A.M.  Paul Quante 
  8:00 A.M.  John Walker   
   

Saturday, April 9, 2016 
  4:30 P.M.    Pat Grotegeers—Special Intention 
 

Sunday, April 10, 2016 
  8:00 AM     For the People of the Parish 
10:30 AM     James & Lucille Sanders   

Servers 
 

Saturday, April 9,  2016 4:30PM 
Kayden Hardesty 
 

Sunday, April 10, 2016  8:00 AM 

Harry Signaigo 
 

Sunday, April 10, 2016 10:30 AM 
Alex or Tiffany Sakamoto 

Eucharistic Ministers 
 
 

Saturday, April 9, 2016 4:30 PM 
Charlie & Mary Ann Halbrook,  
Mary Beth O’Donoghue, Margaret O’Donoghue 
   

Sunday, April 10, 2016 8:00 AM 
Dolores Johnson, Nancy Sewester 
 
             

Sunday, April 10, 2016 10:30 AM 
Mary Elkins, Pat & Cathy Maloney, Garth Weihl, 
Bill Voss 

Lectors 
 
 
 

Saturday, April 9, 2016 4:30 PM 
Mary Beth O’Donoghue 
 

Sunday, April 10, 2016 8:00 AM 
Rob Dirnbeck 
 

Sunday, April 10, 2016 10:30 AM  
Tracy Minx                              

Stewardship Reflection 
“Jesus said to them again, ‘Peace be with you.   

As the Father has sent me, so I send you.’”  
John 20:21 

 

Peace—the first gift of the risen Lord.  Just as Jesus 
sent the apostles out into the world to share His peace 
and Good News, so too, He sends us.  As disciples of 
Jesus, we are called to be grateful and generous.  We 
should look for opportunities to share His peace with 
our brothers and sisters not only within our local par-
ish boundaries, but outside of them as well.  In       
giving, you will receive the peace of Christ. 
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